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Note that these are questions submitted by interested firms to the above referenced solicitation.  
The below answers are for clarification purposes only and in no way alter or amend the BID as 
published.   
 

1. Article 2 of the ITB states “Before making a Bid, the Bidder shall examine the site of the 
work and ascertain all the physical conditions in relation thereto.” Item 2 of the General 
Requirements states “A mandatory walkthrough of the construction area will not be 
conducted for this project.” Those two statements tell me that there will be a walkthrough 
of the construction area to inspect the jobsite, but that it is not mandatory. So, when and 
where will the walkthrough be? 
ORPIN doesn’t list a location or date and time, nor does the Bid Notice, nor does the 
project manual. 
 
Answer: The County will not be hosting a walkthrough for this project. Article 2 is 
referring to the understanding that Bidders can visit a project site on their own time to 
examine the layout and/or property of advertised projects.  
Should Bidders have questions regarding the project during the bidding process, 
questions can be submitted to the procurement analyst, Ryan Rice (rrice@clackamas.us), 
and a formal answer will be issued. All Addenda and/or Clarifying Questions will be 
published on ORPIN.   
 
For clarity, the location of this specific project is on the Clackamas County Oregon City 
Campus, near the cross streets of Beavercreek Road and Warner Milne Road. 

 
 

End of Clarifying Questions #1 
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